

MUTIARA INTERNATIONA

GRAMMAR SCHOOL SDN BHD

(391277-M)

DISCOVERING POTENTIAL · LEARNING TO CARE · RESPECTING DIFFERENCES

1st September 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians,

COVID-19 Vaccination Program for School Students Aged 12-17 Years Old

I hope everyone is doing well and in the best of health. We are glad to inform you that the Ministry of Education (MOE) has reached out to MIGS to provide data of all students aged between 12 to 17 years old (Year of birth 2004-2009) for COVID-19 vaccination program.

The Ministry of Health (MOH) and MOE highly recommend school students 12 years and older to get a COVID-19 vaccination to help protect against COVID-19 before they return to school. On behalf of MIGS, we need to submit all students' names (Year 7 to Year 13) to MOE for the registration process and also a remark whether you agree or disagree to get your child vaccinated.

However, if you are concerned about getting your child vaccinated due to a certain reason or health condition, you may consult your child's doctor first. Please fill in the Google Form (Disagree for Covid-19 Vaccination: MIGS Students Aged 12 to 17 Years) attached in the email stating that you 'disagree' by 7th September 2021 before 12noon. We will still need to submit your child's name to MOE and make a remark that you disagree with COVID-19 vaccination.

If you are agreeable to get your child vaccinated, you do not need to fill in the Google Form. The date, time and venue of vaccination for your child will be informed to you when we receive an official reply from MOE/MOH on the next step.

We also highly encourage MIGS students to get vaccinated against COVID-19 as per the ministry's advice before returning to school. Thank you and stay safe.

Yours sincerely,

Ms Reka (RN) School Nurse

Mr John P Birch

Principal